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chief’s report
Steven L. Hein

Thank you for your response to our 2014 Annu-
al Campaign at the end of the year! Nearly 200 
members made a contribution in response to our 
request for support, exhausting our supply of Ger-
manna lapel pins (don’t worry-we’ll make more 
later this year), and raising more than $21,000 for 
the Foundation’s operating fund. 
	 Along with the previously pledged support of 
several additional donors, we have started 2015 
ready to move forward with our plans to restart 
the archaeological exploration at Fort Germanna 
and the Enchanted Castle site, continue our res-
toration work at Salubria, and work on the design 
and planning for our new Spotswood Library 
building.  
	 Since my last report, the Orange County Board 
of Supervisors approved our Special Use Permit 
allowing the construction of our new building 
on our property adjacent to the Brawdus Martin 
Visitor Center. We have also provided comments 
to Orange County’s Germanna-Wilderness Area 
Development Plan, a 50-year plan designed to 
govern development in the County along the State 
Route 3 and Route 20 corridors. The draft plan is 
generally friendly to the Foundation, recognizing 
the historic resources of Germanna in Orange 
County, and our preservation, conservation, and 
interpretation mission. 
	 The plan would protect our area of Route 3 
from some commercial development, and even 
calls for new zoning ordinances that seek to estab-
lish design guidelines that would create a unique 
“brand identity” for the area around German-
na. We will stay involved with County officials 
throughout this process in order to continue to be 
good stewards of the land and historic resources 
entrusted to us.  
	 In the office, we have started using a new 
membership and donor management software 

system (GiftWorks) that allows your small staff to 
be more productive in maintaining membership 
and donor contact and other information. This 
program is integrated with our existing Quick-
Books accounting software and our Constant 
Contact email program too. 
	 A new Germanna Foundation brochure has 
been produced for visitors and promotional pur-
poses. On the website, we have been adding and 
updating content regularly, and probably the big-
gest change we’ve made online is our new online 
donation and payment transaction provider-we 
switched from PayPal, which was a little “clunky” 
according to several of you, to Fast Transact, 
which is integrated with our new GiftWorks man-
agement software. 
	 The biggest news about this change is you may 
now choose to set up recurring donations to the 
Foundation! This is an easy and convenient way 
for members and others to support Germanna 
financially. Many other nonprofit organizations 
have found recurring giving to be an important 
choice to offer their supporters, and we are pleased 
to join the crowd.
	 Finally, and most importantly, I’ve enjoyed get-
ting to know many of you through my phone calls.  
While I can’t call everyone, I do set aside some 
time each week to call members and supporters 
to thank them for their support and answer any 
questions you may have about the Foundation’s 
activities. I enjoy these short calls, and who knows 
-I may call you next! Thank you, and please re-
member you may call (or email) me  at 540-423-
1700 anytime as well! T

shein@germanna.org

Partners in 
Preservation
Germanna’s COO Steve Hein and Archaeologist 
Dr. Eric Larsen attended a half-day Department 
of Historic Resources sponsored battlefield pres-
ervation workshop in Culpeper in January.
	 This workshop focused on three Civil War bat-
tlefields in Virginia’s Piedmont Region, including 
Cedar Mountain and Mine Run just a few miles 
from Germanna properties.  
	 The workshop was designed to bring several 
groups together to share different models of suc-
cessful partnerships between private nonprofit 
organizations like us, individual landowners, the 
National Park Service, nonprofit “friends” groups, 
businesses, and government officials in order to 
help preserve these battlefields.  
	 The Friends of Cedar Mountain hosted the 
gathering, and other organizations in attendance 
included Orange County Tourism, Friends of the 
Wilderness, Friends of Cedar Mountain, Lake 
of the Woods Civil War Study Group, Civil War 
Trust, American Battlefield Preservation Pro-
gram, National Park Service, Piedmont Environ-
mental Council, Museum of Culpeper History, 
and the Brandy Station Foundation, among oth-
ers. T

Germanna Trustee Presents
At the Palatines to America 2015 
National Conference in Harrisburg, 
PA, June 26 -27, 2015, German-
na’s own Dr. Katharine Brown is 
presenting three sessions. Palatines 
to America is a national organi-
zation dedicated to finding Ger-
man-speaking ancestors and their 
places of origin, so we’re not surprised Dr. Brown 
is making several appearances on the agenda. She 
will also be setting up and staffing a German-

na table at the conference promoting 
Foundation membership, talking with 
conference attendees, and answering 
questions.  And this just after return-
ing from the Germanna 2015 trip to 
Germany and a few weeks before our 
own reunion & conference! Thank 
you Katharine for your untiring work 

and dedication to the telling the Germanna story. 
For more information about the conference, go to 
www.palam.org or call 614-267-4700. T
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Annual membership helps the Foundation preserve the historic heritage of 
the Germanna colonists, their families and descendants, and ensures you stay 
up-to-date on Germanna Foundation activities through our informative news-
letter. Membership also gives you exclusive access to the Germanna database 
(105,000+ records). Additional contributions allow us to do even more, and 
are very much appreciated. PLEASE NOTE: You can also register and donate 
online via our website, GERMANNA.org.

Name  __________________________________________________

Address  ________________________________________________

City ____________________________________________________

State  ______________       Zip code  ___________________

Email ___________________________________________________

Phone  __________________________________________________

Germanna Ancestors, if any/known:  ___________________________

_______________________________________________________

Annual Membership
  Renewal         New           Gift
  Individual membership (one year)		  $   35 
  Family membership (one year)  		  $   45 
  Additional donation 					    $ __________ 
       (see giving levels below)  	 Total	 $ __________     

  Please set up a recurring monthly donation of $__________  
for a total annual gift of  $__________ (monthly amount x12)
    

T Donor Levels
Germanna Colonist ($100-$499)    Germanna Explorer ($500-$1,713)
Germanna Ranger ($1,714-$9,999)  Germanna Pioneer ($10,000+)	 	
		      
  Check enclosed    
  Credit Card amount to be charged:  $________________

If charging your membership and/or gift, or to set up your recurring 
monthly donation, please complete below before mailing.  

Acct No. ___________________________________________
   MC         Visa

Exp Date ___________  Security Code __________

Signature __________________________________________   

Mail completed form, along with check or credit card information to: 
Germanna Foundation, P.O. Box 279, Locust Grove, VA 22508-0279

The Memorial Foundation of the Germanna Colonies in Virginia, Inc.  is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit 
organization. Annual membership includes a subscription to the Foundation’s newsletter, 
a value of $12 per year.  No other goods or services are provided.  The remaining portion 
of your membership dues and any additional contribution is tax-deductible to the extent 
allowed by law.  

Germanna
Membership 
Application 
and 
Donation 
Form

Make a Recurring Gift 
Your interest in Germanna is in your genes. 
Now, showing your support can be just as auto-
matic. 
	 Setting up a recurring gift online is conve-
nient, customizable, and environmentally friend-
ly. Most important, recurring gifts help ensure a 
steady source of support for Germanna’s efforts in 
historic preservation, genealogical research and 
publishing, and educational outreach.  
	 Recurring gifts are an easy way to make 
a big impact that works for your budget and on 

your schedule. Set up your gift one time, and it 
will automatically deduct from your credit card 
according to your preferences regarding frequen-
cy, amount ($10 minimum) and duration. You’ll 
receive an annual tax receipt summarizing your 
gifts, and you may stop or adjust your gift anytime.  
	 To set up a recurring gift, go online to www.
germanna.org/get-involved/become-a-donor/ or 
call the Foundation office at 540-423-1700.    

Planned Giving Example
Thank you to Fred C. Fishback of Naples, 
Florida, who recently let us know that he 
has included a very generous bequest 
to the Germanna Foundation in his 
estate planning.  Including Germanna in 
your planned giving is a �tting tribute 
to your Germanna ancestors and allows 
the Foundation to continue to honor 
our historic heritage well into the future.  
Thank you again Fred!  

On our website, Germanna.org, click on "Store" 
on the top menu where you can:
T  Buy a Germanna Record 
T  Shop our Book Store 
T  Shop our Zazzle Germanna Store 
T  Order Germanna 300 Shirts and Hats 
T  Get a Germanna Foundation Visa Card 
T  Join the Germanna DNA Project

Go to Amazon.com using the special Amazon 
banner on GERMANNA.ORG. When you do, the 
Germanna Foundation receives a small referral 
fee from your purchases from Amazon (at no 
additional cost to you).

Ways to Support Germanna




